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                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
 
This past month saw some impressive events at All 
Saints. 
 
The Mass of Appreciation for Monsignor Kiernan, 
our pastor and Brother Knight was qui te an event 
wi th more than thirty Fourth Degree Knights in full  
regalia providing an honor guard.  We assisted wi th 
the reception in the gym, providing beverage service 
and other support.  Many Knights participated in 
either the burse, presented to Monsignor by Deacon 
Ed Krise or the contribution to the Monsignor Don-
ald Kiernan Scholarship fund at his alma mater, 
Providence College or both.  The council’s contribu-
tion plus the contributions of individual knights to-
taled over a thousand dollars.  We also presented 
Monsignor with a plaque commemorating his service 
to the parish (Thanks to PGK Lou 
Hlad who produced the plaque!) 
 
State Deputy Jim St. John came 
to All Saints on January 23 to 
present Past Grand Knight Lou 
Hlad the Council’s fourth con-
secutive Double Star award.  He 
also mentioned the International 
Service award that was presented 
to Lou and Marty at the Supreme 
Convention this past summer and 
in general was quite lavish in his 
praise of Council 11402. 
 
Jeff Armbruster came to our 
“Social Meeting” on January 18th 
and gave a talk about Some Prac-
tical Lessons in Leadership.  All 
who attended were impressed by his knowledge and 
pers pective on this interesting subject. 
 
We had nine brothers join our council, six new broth-
ers at the first degree on January 25th – and three 
former Knights who are rejoining after being away 
for a while.  Four new brothers from St. Thomas 
Aquinas also became Knights at that exemplification. 
 
As I write this, we are in the midst of the annual par-
ish mission.  The s peaker, Mr. Alllen Hunt, a former 
pastor of a Methodist “Mega-Church” who recently 
converted to Catholicism, has been giving inspira-
tional, motivational , relevant and meaningful  talks.  
The first two evenings were more than rewarding.  
Seldom did an hour pass so quickly. 
 
January marked another anniversary of Roe v. Wade 

that legalized abortion in the United States.  Many 
participated in marches and other events lamenting 
the decision and added by their presence and prayers 
to the growing wave of opposition to this manifesta-
tion of a growing “culture of death” in the world.   
 
The Knights are in the forefront in supporting Pro-
Life activi ties.  While attending the Grand Knights 
meeting on January 29th, our State deputy informed 
us that the Knights had placed five ultrasound ma-
chines in Georgia and were in the process of placing 
several more, including one that is going to Father Ho 
Lung’s mission in Jamaica.   
 
There is an interesting and moving video on the    
Supreme website describing the program, and it   
features our State Deputy Jim St. John.  You can see 
it at http://www.kofc.org  (go to the “News” tab, click 

on “News Videos” and look under the 
“Informational” Tab for “Knights For 
Life”). 
 
February starts the preparation work 
for the Lenten Fish Fry.  As many of 
you know, this is the council’s major 
fund raiser for the year and, in addi-
tion to providing quality meals at a 
reasonable price, and an opportunity 
for fellowship for the parish (and be-
yond), the money earned here supports 
much of the charitable work that the 
order does during the rest of the year.   
 
For those of you who are new, or who 
have not had the time or opportunity 
to participate in this activity in the 
past, I encourage you to find your 

place and pitch in.  Tom Simon, one of the CO-BIG 
FISH with Dennis Caniglia will be talking about the 
fish frys and passing around sign up sheets at our 
meeting on Tues day the 8th.  (If you cannot be there, 
contact Tom directly at tgsimon@comcast.net. 
 
We are also approaching the Spring recrui ting sea-
son.  This is the time to finally get around to asking 
your Catholic male friends who are not yet Knights 
to come and join us.  We will be having some infor-
mational and promotional events during the fish frys 
and in the coming weeks and months, but there is no 
substitute for the personal invi tation from a friend or 
colleague. 
 
Vivat Jesus 
Stan Wasowski, GK 
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Double Star Award Presentation January 23rd 
On Sunday, January 23, our All Saints Council was presented with its 4th consecutive Double-Star Award 
during the 10:30 AM Mass celebrated by Monsignor Kiernan. The Georgia State Deputy, Jim St. John, and 
wife Mary Beth were present to award Past Grand Knight Lou Hlad with the 2010 plaque and attend the 
reception afterward. During the reception Deputy St. John also presented our District Deputy, Greg 
Crnkovich, with a Star District Award which is the equivalent distinctive award for a District Deputy. 



3 

 

 

Top  (L-R)  Lecturer John Buchholz and Grand Knight Stan Wasowski present Pat Fahey and Greg 
Crnkovich with official council badges bearing the name “Santa Claus” for their past portrayals of the Jolly 
Man at our Desserts with Santa Parties.  
Bottom (L-R)  Dave Riedinger and Joe Cavallaro share the December Knight-of-the-Month Award for their 
support of the Cub Scout Spaghetti Dinner in which they concocted their very fine spaghetti sauces that were 
the mainstay of the successful event. 

… and Some Additional Special Awards 
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NOTE: 
 
The council is moving its 
February meeting, usually 
held on the first Tuesday of 
the month, from Tuesday 
February 1st to Tuesday   
February 8th to allow our 
members to attend this very 
special mission. 
 
We  highly encourage all our 
members to hear this inter-
esting speaker. 

All Saints Parish Mission 

Please join us for a very special mission led by Allen Hunt, a former Methodist minister, and a convert 
to Catholicism in 2008. Allen currently hosts a talk show on Atlanta radio station WSB AM 750 which 
blends faith with contemporary issues.  
 
Allen was the pastor of the 7,000 member Mount Pisgah United Methodist Church for over eight years. 
Educated at Candler School of Theology and receiving a PhD in New Testament from Yale Divinity 
School, Allen continued to be intrigued by his encounters and friendships with Catholics and their be-
lief in the true presence in the Eucharist.  
 
His testimony of his conversion experience and insights into the riches of the Catholic faith help to    
remind us of our heritage. Allen Hunt is a dynamic, engaging speaker. 
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2011 Knights Free Throw Tournament 
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On Sunday, January 23rd, while we were busy receiving our Double Star award at the 10:30 Mass, other brothers 
were conducting our  most successful Free Throw Tournament over in the gym. A total of 44 youths participated 
in every age group 10-14 years. One winner in every category will return for the District Free Throw Shootout on 
Sunday February 27th from 10 to Noon in our gym. Winners of that second round will proceed to the State Shoot-
out finals in Philips Arena prior to an Atlanta Hawks game in March. 

Nine New Members for our All Saints Council 
The following page shows the nine new members added to the council at the exemplification held on 
January 25th. In addition to these, four new members of St. Thomas Aquinas Council were added. Three 
of our new brothers were actually former brothers of other councils and were reapplications to ours . 
They count as new members because they were all inactive over seven years. Only six of our new broth-
ers were actually candidates during the 1st degree ceremony. 
 
The three reapplications were Paul Delorme (3rd degree), Rich Regruto (3rd degree), and John Kill (1st 
degree). We welcome these nine new brothers. 

 Mark Moots drums up business 
for the parish free throw contest 
outside the church doors 

                                          Bracket Winners 
 
Boys (10)       Brian Gonzalo                        11 of 15  baskets 
Girls (10)       Gwyneth Moreira                    5 of 15 
 
Boys (11)        Colin McAluney                    11 of 15 
Girls (11)        Kate Steizel                              4 of 15 
 
Boys (12)        Connor Vieira                        10 of 15 
Girls (12)        Sarah Carter                          10 of 15 
 
Boys 13(          Dillon Hartigand                    12 of 15 
Girls (13)        Jessica Steizal                         10 of 15 
 
Boys (14)         Robby Moots                          11 of 15 
 
 
 
            Proud dad 
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No Picture 
Available 

Brand New Members of Council 11402 
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          Roland Fredette                James McDevitt                      John McHugh 

            Chris Boller                         Paul Delorme                           Noel Dore 

 

 

 

          Shane Patilla                           Rich Regruto                          John Kill 
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Our Knights Help with Parish Job Workshop Support 

Council 11402 Serves as KofC “Feeder” Organization 

 

 

Lost amidst the excitement over our 4th consecutive Double Star Award is the fact that our council is continuing 
to grow steadily, although All Saints 11402 has become a “feeder” of members to both local and distant councils.  
 
You will recall that when Mary Our Queen Council 14944 was formed, we transferred 19 of our members who 
lived in Norcross over to that new organization to help provide the minimum number needed to initiate a new 
council. Our then District Deputy Guy Stryker led the effort to start that council and our next District Deputy 
Greg Crnkovich finished the job. Two of our 4th degree members, Lloyd Addison and Ed Konopka became the 
MOQ grand knight and financial secretary. Many of their new members were exemplified in McGivney 
 
Now a new council has been formed as Our Lady of the Assumption 15161 and several of our brothers who are 
members of that parish have already transferred there. They are: Robert Bodell, Joe Burum, Bill Kester, James 
McGeehan, and Anthony Sutter. We also helped OLA by exemplifying several of their new members here. 
 
Also transferring recently to Florida were Bill Barry and Bob Heald to St. Frances Cabrini Council 13209. Ron 
Housenet moved to St. Peter Chanel Council 13217 and Michael Moors went to Atlanta Council 660.  
 
We are very proud of our role in helping staff other councils. It should be noted that transfers do not count against 
us toward our goal of achieving another Star or Double Star Award in the future. We ask that all brothers try and  
recruit at least one new member before July 1st to ensure our 5th consecutive Double Star Award for Stan. 

Feel “boxed in” ?  Life is too short 
to be stuck in the wrong job. 
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Tom Simon finally receives his well-deserved Knight-of-the-Month Award earned for the May Men’s 
Club/KofC Golf Tournament. He should have been honored in June but had been traveling and not at-
tended a council meeting for some months. At least he was surprised to get an award for last May’s event. 

Long-Delayed Knight-of-the-Month Award Presented 

Monsignor Kiernan’s Appreciation Party  

 Monsignor Kiernan was thrown a 
large Appreciation Party by the par-
ish for his over 25 years of service as 
All Saints Pastor on Saturday, Jan. 
15th. Of course, his council brothers 
were there to present a gift and to 
man the beverage station for guests. 
 
Grand Knight, Stan Wasowski, pre-
sented a plaque to the pastor stating 
that the council had contributed $500 
to the Monsignor Kiernan Scholar-
ship Fund at his beloved alma mater, 
Providence College.  
 
Many brothers have also make dona-
tions to this fund to bring the total 
contributions of the council to well 
over $1,000. Deacon Ed Krise was the 
Master of Ceremonies at the event. 
 
It should be noted that 31 Sir Knights 
from Fr. Charles Watters Assembly 
participated at the evening Mass as 
honor guards. 
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 Brother Jerry Cicero Made Us Proud 
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The council voted $500 in support of our February p arish mission trip 
to Jamaica. Several knights will take part in the t rip.  
  
The council hosted a basketball free throw contest for the youth of the 
parish. 
 
McGivney Hall was lent to the parish choir for a pi zza party. 
 
Council participated in Monsignor’s Appreciation Pa rty by obtaining 
and serving the beverages. Members partook in the h onor guard. 
 
Council hosted a Sunday at the homeless shelter at the Shrine of the 
Immaculate Conception. 
 
Council arranged for 5 Masses said for Brother Jerr y Cicero. 

 Council Charity, Benevolence, and Good Will 
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4th Degree Exemplification Announced 
It is the pleasure of the Master of the Fourth Degr ee in Georgia, Tom Gissy, to announce the 
Exemplification of the Fourth Degree in Marietta, G eorgia, Saturday, February 26, 2011, 
honoring Sir Knight, Herbert Broughton, PSD, FMFD a nd a member of Assembly 172.   

The degree and associated social activities will be  held at the Marriott Atlanta Northwest.  A 
special room rate of $89.00 PLUS TAX per night has been arranged.  This rate includes daily 
breakfast for up to two people per room. Room reser vations are to be made directly with the 
hotel at 1-800-228-9290 or 770-952-7900.  

The 4 th Degree is one of the few formal events that we are  able to involve our spouses. We 
strongly suggest candidates involve their spouses w ith all of the events of the day. Experi-
ence has shown that having a room, especially on Sa turday, lends considerably to enjoying 
the day’s exemplification into the “ Patriotic  and Social  Degree of the Order”. 

 

Schedule of Fees:  

Priest Candidate:  $50                                                                                                          
Non Priest Candidate:  $70                                                                                                      

(All Candidate fees include Fourth Degree Pin, Soci al Baldric and one Banquet Ticket)                       
Extra Banquet Tickets:  $45                                                                                                     

Ladies Luncheon;  $30    
                                                                                                                          

Candidates request a blue application Form 4 from t heir council. They fill it out, sign it, and 
include a check for the amount corresponding to the  events they select above. The Form and 
fees are returned to the council. Our Financial Sec retary, Gert Kampfer,  verifies membership 
in the 3rd degree, length of time as a member, and candidate membership number.  
 
All verified forms and associated funds are then  t urned over by the council to the Assembly 
Comptroller who submitted one combined check for th e council to the District Secretary by  
Friday February 18, 2011.  THIS  IS THE ABSOLUTE  DEADLINE. NO CANDIDATES OR BAN-
QUET REQUEST WILL  BE HONORED IF NOT POST-MARKED  BY THIS DATE. THIS MEANS 
THE COUNCIL MUST RECEIVE APPLICATIONS  BY EARLY FEBRUARY.  
 
To be eligible for this exemplification a Knight mu st have joined the Order prior to August 26, 
2010, and have attained his Third Degree prior to t his exemplification.  There is no time limit 
for Priest, as long as he is a Third Degree member of the Order. 
 
Each candidate must wear a black tuxedo for the exe mplification. Full black tuxedo (no tails) 
must be accompanied with black bow tie and cummerbu nd, white tuxedo shirt with full collar 
(no flip up collar, no frilly extra lace on shirt),  shined black dress shoes, and black socks. 
 
Please make your interest known immediately to Lou Hlad at louhlad@bellsouth.net and 
770-394-6327 to begin the process. 
 
Expect to spend the day at the event which features  an exemplification ceremony, hospitality 
suites, an evening Mass in full formal dress, a ban quet with State Officers, and dancing in the 
evening. It is not necessary to stay after the exem plification, but one banquet ticket is already 
included in the candidate fees. We ask all 11402 ca ndidates to make sure they are available 
for post-exemplification council newsletter photos.  
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   February Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                        Years   
    11th   Ray & Jo Gustin                                 58  

      1st   Jim & Eileen Rainsford                      53 

   11th  Dick & Mary Calupca             50 
     28th   Harvey & Arla Moskowitz                47 

      6th   John & Judith Vail                             45 

     28th   Barney & Linda Keleher                   41 

     11th  Eric & Shirley Martin                        40 

    23rd   Dean & Mary Trantow                      37 

     28th  Mark & Ellin McCabe                       24 

       4th   Carl & Linda Stryker                       22 

     17th   John & Jodie Knight                         21 

     25th   Tom & Trisch Sheeran                       5 

Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 

 Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
1st/2nd Combined - Wed February 16th , Atlanta Council #660 at 2620 Buford Hwy 30342 in their Knights 
Hall. 1st degree 6 PM, 2nd Degree 8 PM. View the 1st degree or register during it. No charge. Cash bar. 
Bring 1st degree card and rosary. RSVP to 660rsvp@comcast.net by Tuesday 1/15. 
 
Third Degree - Saturday, February 19, 2011 , !0 AM, at St, Michael The Archangel Council 11768 at         
490 Arnold Mill Rd.,  Woodstock, GA. 30188 . John Burns ga80gawgs@windstream.net, 770-403-9879  

1st Degree - Tuesday, February 22nd, All Saints McGivney Hall, 7:30 PM. Candidates arriv e by 6:45 PM. 
Coat and tie for pictures. Checkbook for annual due s and fees. louhlad@bellsouth.net.  

Fourth Degree - Saturday Feb. 26th - see full article on preceding page of this newsletter.  
 
Third Degree - Saturday April 16, 2011 - All Saints Social Hall- the very next time a third degree will again be 
held at All Saints. Make sure you become a 2nd degree knight before this important date. 
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February    Birthday        
Norb Braza                       2nd 

Tom (TJ) Kelly                2nd             

Mike Laponzina              3rd 

Alex Williams                  3rd 

Mike Keown                    4th 

Ben Frye                          6th 

Joe DeVita                       7th 

Vincent Annaloro            8th 

Ken Maricondo               9th 

Gray Plunkett                10th 

Mark Balmes                 11th 

Andy Diaz                      11th 

Al Alberghini                  12th   

Wiley Maloof                 12th 

Chris Boller                   13th 

Ty Leon                          13th 

Dave Bertrand               16th 

Randy Ceryan                16th 

Lou Hlad                        16th 

David Pyle                      16th 

Daryl Thomas                17th 

Paul Borer                      19th 

Deacon Paul Doppel       19th 

Glenn Gray                     20th 

Jerry Bisig                      22nd 

Richard Ducote              22nd 

Tom Sheeran                  24th 

Scott Klinger                  26th 

Richard Malone             26th 

Phil McGonegal             26th 

John Jedlicka                  28th 

Alexander Morgan         28th 
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 

Ora Pro Nobis 

29 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
 
                                                              Richard Steiner           3/17/2006    Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011      Sal De Pace                 1/16/2006     Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
David Moeller              05/09/2010     Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005    Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     Jerome E. Travers      7/29/2005     James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 
Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009      John P. Stojka               7/21/2995     Kenneth E. Smith           6/2/2000 
William G. Lehman        4/16/2009      Pau l G. Horan                6/2/2005      Elias M. Mualem            3/27/2000 
Robert L. Morell             4/29/2008      Edwin L. Woerner       5/21/2005     John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 
Gordon G. Hurt                 3/3/2008      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     Ronald S. Kurtzer         12/12/1999 
 John A. O’Shea              1/27/2008      James J. McCabe       10/22/2004     Kenneth C. McIntosh    11/25/1998 
Thomas  M. Scherrer       4/10/2007     Robert J. Lescher        5/ 17/2003     William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold 

       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

         Larry Cullen           Jack Klapka 
         Walter Bieszak        Bill Peet 
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jim Mammoser         Nestor Montero       
         John Pepitone          Ed Pierson 
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
      Dan Quinnelly           George Swartz 
          Bob Heald             Franz Brucks 
                          

Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
    John Lynch, Jr.          Joe Wittman 
    Ed Pavlik 
 

Our Seminarians 
    Brian Baker    
    Jack Knight - new seminarian 
    Matt Dalrymple 
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Ret. Archbishop John F. Donoghue, D.D. 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Father William T. Hao 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Brian J. Higgins 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 

Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise         Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin 

Prayers for Friends/ Loved Ones 
Bill Allen’s wife, Tisha 
John Brach’s mother-in-law, Claudia Cohen, 96 

Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster 

Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 

Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 

Lou Hlad’s aunt, Eleanor Hlad 

Chuck Mahoney’s wife, Grace 

Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law, Hollie 

Jim Rainsford’s wife, Eileen 

MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 

Jean-Paul Roy’s wife, Antonette 

Ernie Spencer’s brother-in-law, Gene Lockett 

Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Richmond Pilcher 

Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
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Brother Gerald A. Cicero , 74, 
passed away at St. Joseph 
hospital on January 5th after 
a long illness. His funeral 
was at All Saints Jan 19th 
with our acolytes serving. 
Please keep wife Susan and 
the Cicero family in your 
prayers. (see article on the 
previous page) 
   
Josephine Santa Maria, 88, 
the mother of Brother Bernie 
Santa Maria died on January 
30th. Our knight acolytes 
served at her memorial 
Mass. Please pray for her 
and the entire Santa Maria 
Family. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Stan Wasowski 770-512-7397       swasowski@langlegal.com  
Deputy Grand Knight   Bob Fiscella      770-395-7101       bobfiscella@comcast.net 
Chancellor                              Kevin Murray  770-248-0751     kpmurray@bellsouth.net 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Kiernan 770-393-3255     monsignor@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Joe Fuentes       770-350-0355       skierjoey@hotmail.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary   Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269     kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    Joe Cavallaro  770-936-8718        cavallaj@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net        
                 Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605      patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
     Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                                         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Gene Gannon (lead)    770-797-3925        gene.gannon@prudential.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term  Lou Hlad  770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Trustee Two-Year Term            Don Myers                   770-394-5192        dmyers2@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net 
 
District 13 Deputy    Greg Crnkovich 770-390-0480      dd13greg@bellsouth.net 
Insurance Field Agent   John Knight  770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director        Bruce Malinoff             770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net                                                                                                
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza  770-393-8645      nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan        770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     Greg Crnkovich           770-390-0480      greg_c@bellsouth.net  
Community     Dean Trantow              770-457-6061        trantowd@aol.com 
Council     Dennis Caniglia            770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net                                               
Family Life                 Doug Birkbeck             770-393-1731        dbirkbeck25@comcast.net 
Membership                                Kevin Murray   770-248-0751      kmurray@bellsouth.net 
Pro-Life    Will Estes                      770-451-5014        westes@tldz.org 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser  770-451-1753       xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                    770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
     
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor /Database  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269        kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 

If you miss one of our CallingPost voicemails,   dial  1-800-925-7443 to hear it again. 
Then enter a 10-digit Public Group ID (PGID) to identify the sending organization. 
 
  All Saints Council 11402’s PGID is                      128-432-9444  (do not enter dashes).  
  Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly PGID is           173-099-2132. 
  Watters Color Corps (Honor Guard) PGID is   166-310-9097.     

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Fourth of July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap 

Box Derby/ Desserts with Santa/ Cemetery Cleanup/ Oktoberfest/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  

Never miss a  
message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
R. Donald Kiernan 
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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

2443 Mount Vernon Road 
Dunwoody, GA.  30338-3099 

February Mtg 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
Assembly Mtg 

All Saints 
6:30 social 
7:30 mtg 

 
Stamp 
here 

Label  
here 

 

February 2011 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 

 

1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 7:30 PM 
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1st/2nd Degree 
at Atlanta 

Council #660 

4th Degree at 
Marriott 

Northwest 

Eucharistic 
Adoration 

First  
Friday 

Homeless 
Shelter 
District  

Free Throw 
10-noon 

31 

Parish Mission - Monday to Wednes day 6:30-7:30  PM 


